



SRC General Meeting Minutes

| 3 April 2025 | HB 3-24 | 17:30 |

Attendees:

Name	Portfolio	Attendance
Vhutshilo Muambadzi	President	Present
Tshiamo Makunye	Deputy President (DP)	Absent with excuse
Euléne Bornman	Secretary (SG)	Present
Sakhile Masemula	Deputy Secretary (DSG)	Present
Bongiwe Dlamini	Treasurer (TG)	Present
Amish Ntshangase	Facilities, Safety and Security	Present
Betrice Mabena	Study Finance	Present
Tumelo Khoabane	Postgraduate and International Student Affairs	Absent with excuse.
Khutso Manyaka	Day students and External campus affairs	Present
Thabo Matsimela	Societies	Present
Zinhle Mankgane	Transformation and Student Success	Present
Nokwazi Nxumalo	RAG	Absent without excuse
Hareaipha Letsoalo	Sport	Present
Phakamile Tendani	Student Culture	Absent with excuse
Nosikhumbuzo Jali	Residences 1	Present
Tarien Kriel	Residences 2	Present
Miceala Wathen	Academics 1	Present
Anathi Nkomonye	Academics 2	Present



Agenda Points:

1. Attendance
2. MMC portfolio
3. Student Forum
4. SRC Laptops
5. POA Workshop
6. Disciplinary committee
7. Arising matters

Detailed Minutes:

Agenda Item	Discussions	Decisions
1. Attendance		Nokwazi was absent without excuse. Tshiamo's excuse is in the process of validation.
2. MMC	<p>Proper communication will be given after the meeting requested today in the governance meeting by JP.</p> <p>Poster creation will be done by Eulene, with T's&C's that would apply. However, these T's&C's will be confirmed after the meeting mentioned above.</p> <p>Activations and contents are portfolio based for now. Designated committees that the MMC sits on will be discussed in the meeting with JP.</p>	Agreed.



3. Student Forum	DSG just confirmed the date and time of the event. He also stated that he had invited every committee, and there were no exclusions to who he invited. Secretary stated that she would add minutes to our SRC website before the Student Forum.	The training on Monday with the CJ is crucial and compulsory.
4. SRC Laptops	President stated that we will all be accountable for all of the laptops. Each individual does not have their “own” laptop but will rather be able to log into a profile.	The SRC agreed.
5. POA workshop	The suggestion is to have dinner or lunch at a restaurant and use their conference room for the POA presentations. Executive would also present their POA. The president’s suggestion is to have this “team bonding” session at Blue Crane. She wants to have the workshop before the 12 th . Everyone has to give alternative suggestions if they are not happy with Blue Crane as a suggestions. If there is no other suggestion, Blue Crane will be the default.	Everyone agreed. The President will create a Google form to determine everyone’s availability.
6. Disciplinary committee	JP handled this in the governance meeting. President just reiterated that if a member has an issue within the SRC, members should not verbally inform ChiChi but have to email the	Everyone agreed.

	President. After the President is aware, it will then be escalated to JP, whereafter it will go to legal or governance issues. Do not contact JP before the President, as he will refer you back.	
7. Arising matters		
7.1 SRC Jackets.	JP is looking for the form where our sizes for these jackets are on, however, it is missing. So that is the reason for the delay. We will have to fit them.	Presidents will push to get our jackets tomorrow.
7.2 SRC Final Deadline for reports	The deadline is tomorrow at 08:00. The Secretary reminded members that they should just revise their Statistic columns. The president reminded members that what is in your report is your POA.	The members agreed.
7.3 Candlelight initiation for Cwecwe	Zinhle brought up that candlelight's are usually done for passings. However, the President stated that the SRC has to recognize these issues and not allow other constituencies to speak for the SRC. It looks as if the SRC does not have a stance on this and that we are not in solidarity. Anathi says we need to create a plan with phases together with the Transformation office regarding GBV to address these issues long term. He	Everyone agrees: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We will not be having the candlelight initiative - We will make a poster - The Transformation Office will handle the "white ribbon" initiative and the GBV video. The piazza-conversation will be tabled to investigate the risks.

	<p>wants us to be intentional about combatting GBV. He wants to add this strategic shift in our POA planning. DSG supports a radical policy change as well regarding GBV, he is furthermore suggesting a conference where survivors are invited as well as speakers. Micaela also suggests a campaign or drive to push a cultural shift to increase the visibility of what the SRC will actively be doing in terms of GBV within universities. The President states that the candlelight initiative might be futile, and she will sit down with the Transformation portfolio to see what the SRC can contribute to GBV/sexual assault etc. awareness month, which is April. TG still feels we must take a stance. The President suggests that we make a poster. Nos suggests the power of symbolism, like wearing a white ribbon, to, for example, hand it out next week. SG suggests we should make an informative video for GBV. Thabo suggests a gathering at the piazza where the Transformation officer will address GBV. The President is not opposed to the idea, she is just weary of adding too many initiatives.</p>	
--	--	--

7.4 General consensus on Test Week experience	The president asked the academic officers to collect information and feedback from the student body on their experience of test week. It can be a Google form or whatever the academic officers decide on.	Academics agreed.
--	--	-------------------

Meeting adjourned: 19:05

Approval:

We, the Chairperson of the SRC; Vhutshilo Muambadzi, and Secretariat; Eulène Bornman, hereby declare that these minutes are an accurate and true reflection of this general SRC meeting.

Vhutshilo Muambadzi

SRC President

[Signature]

Secretary